New Feed-in Tarrifs Announced


DECC announced its revised feed-in tariffs on December 17th. They had received over 55,000 responses which shows how concerned people have been about the proposed FiT review. It wasn’t as bad as the industry was expecting but there also wasn’t much to celebrate!

The final budget has been confirmed as £100 million up to the end of 2018/19. In order to protect this budget a pause has been announced on new applications from the 15 January to 8 February. 


You can read the complete Government response of the FIT review here www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/486082/FITs_Review_Govt__response_Final.pdf  Most of the new tariffs provide for a higher rate of return than previously consulted on and, in most cases, the level of support has increased beyond levels proposed. The tariff rates going forward making it easier to plan projects and assess the financial viability of installations.
Government is targeting a 4.8% rate of return for solar, 5.9% for wind, and 9.2% for hydro.

The export tariff has been maintained at 4.85p/kW. A quarterly deployment cap system will be introduced, with a queuing system for applicants who miss out on a quarterly cap. The first cap period will run from 8 February to 31 March 2016. New rate: a flat 10% if the cap is hit. 
Pre-accreditation will be re-introduced from 8 February 2016 and will be available for solar and wind projects over 50kW and for all anaerobic digestion and hydro projects: 6 months for solar PV, 1 year for wind and 2 years for hydro and AD. Regarding extensions to existing systems: will receive no FIT if commissioned after 15 January 2016. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Also there is a relaxed energy efficiency requirements for communities and schools solar PV systems (less than 250kW) and non-domestic community as well as school installations with a capacity up to 250kW can be eligible for higher solar PV tariffs at EPC band G rather than EPC band D.

In general it continues existing a high risk for new projects because of the new cap system and limited budget. So, it is important that the community energy groups realign their business models under the new conditions and see if their projects are still viable. Then decide if the new risk levels in the FIT system are acceptable.
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